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Greetings:  
 
As the time for our annual meeting approaches, I hope everyone is mak-
ing plans to attend the Membership meeting scheduled in Gulfport for 
May 21-23, 2021.   
 
This has been quite a year with many ups and downs.  The Association, I 
believe, has grown in moving towards the future with utilizing technol-
ogy in order to conduct meetings through Zoom. Furthermore, this year 
has helped to push the resiliency of MSLPA by allowing members to 
grow in understanding and knowledge of technology and utilizing it.  I 
think that there has been such amazing progress done within this year in 
bringing together members strengths and versatility. However, this does 
not mean that this year has not brought its own share of change.  One 
such change was the loss of one of the most beloved members of MSLPA, 
Jamie Roddey.  She will forever be missed and remembered as a true 
treasure of MSLPA.   
 
Again, I look forward to seeing you in Gulfport in May.  The members of 
Gulf Coast LP have worked tirelessly on this meeting so that we can 
gather together in person safely and comfortably.  Thank you for being a 
part of this wonderful association and continuing to grow with us as we 
fight this virus and become stronger together!  
 

Christopher Pickreign, CHMT-CSS 
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 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
 

PRESIDENT 
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Phone: (228) 
563-3234 
Email: christopher-
clarkeros@gmail.com 
 

PRESIDENT-ELECT 
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Pearl, MS 39208 
Phone: (601) 953-5072 
Email: sf@barrettlawms.com 
 stephfloyd@aol.com 
 

VICE PRESIDENT 
Jennifer Parks 
301 Brenmar St. 
Brandon, MS 39042 
Phone: (601) 953-8403 
Email: jennwb2w@yahoo.com 
 

EXECUTIVE SECRETARY 
Lee Cummings, ALP  
146 W. Pinebrook Drive  
Brandon, MS  39047  
Cell:   (601) 260-5360  
Email: cummings-lee28@att.net 
 

TREASURER 
Lorraine Knight 
1216 Coachlight Cove 
Brandon, MS 39042 
Phone: (601) 951-7958 
Email:  lorraineknight@bell-
south.net 
 

PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Billie Ruddick, PP, PLS 
24080 E. Dubuisson Rd. 
Pass Christian, MS 39571 
Phone: (228) 234-0005 
Email: billiejr@wetzellawfirm.com 
 

EXECUTIVE ADVISOR 
Christopher Pickreign, CMHT, CSS 
134 Faust Dr. 
Gulfport, MS 39503 
Phone: (228) 563-3234 
barrypickreign@gmail.com 
 

 

 

DIRECTORS
 

Gulf Coast Legal Professionals 
 Theresa Wilson, PP, PLS  
 9233 Joy Lane  
 Pass Christian, MS 39571   
 Work:   228-863-6913  
 Home:  228-452-4216  
 Cell:   228-493-2006  
 Email:  theresa@aultmanlaw.com 
 
Jackson Legal Professionals Association 
 Marilyn Mills  
 210 East Capital St., Suite 2200 
 Jackson, MS 39201-2375 
 Cell:   (601) 506-8043 
 Email:  marilyn.mills@formanwatkins.com 
 
Metro Legal Professionals Association 
 Darleen Dozier, ALP  
 215 Belair Dr. 
 Pearl, MS  39208  
 Cell:   (601) 260-5360  
 Email: ddozier@holmescc.edu 
 
Pine Belt Legal Professionals 
 Rabbiyah Camara  
 
 Email:  rabimcamara@gmail.com 
  rcamara@elmorepeterson.com 
 
South Mississippi Legal Professionals 
 June Hobson, PLS  

200 41st Street  
 Gulfport, MS  39507  
 Cell:   (662) 719-7072  
 Email:   jhobson@cctb.com   
 (during work week)  
 jhobson777@aol.com   

(all other times)  
 
 
 
 

 

This issue of the MSLPA Profile  
is dedicated in memory of 
Jamie Phillips Roddey, PLS 
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  COMMITTEE ROSTER 

 
AWARD OF EXCELLENCE 
Karen Kuhn, PP, PLS 
2427 Perkinston Silver Run Road 
Perkinston, MS 39573 
Phone: (228) 669-8208 
Email: karosel15@aol.com 
 
 

CERTIFICATION 
Barry Pickreign, CLP, ALP 
134 Faust Dr. 
Gulfport, MS 39503 
Phone: (228) 838-3984 
Email: barrypickreign@gmail.com 
 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Evelyn Harper, CLP 
302 Rexford Church Rd. 
Florence, MS 39073 
Phone: (601) 847-4893 
Email: eharper4893@yahoo.com 

COURT OBSERVANCE 
 

FINANCE 
Evelyn Harper, CLP 
302 Rexford Church Rd. 
Florence, MS 39073 
Phone: (601) 847-4893 
Email: eharper4893@yahoo.com 

HISTORIAN 
Stephanie Floyd, PP, PLS 
418 Apple Valley 
Pearl, MS 39208 
Phone: (601) 953-5072 
Email: sf@barrettlawms.com 
 stephfloyd@aol.com 
 

HUMANITARIAN 
 

MANUAL OF POLICIES AND PROCEDURES 
Billie Ruddick, PP, PLS 
24080 E. Dubuisson Rd. 
Pass Christian, MS 39571 
Phone: (228) 234-0005 
Email: billiejr@wetzellawfirm.com 
 

MARKETING/MEMBERSHIP 
Jennifer Parks 
301 Brenmar St. 
Brandon, MS 39042 
Phone: (601) 953-8403 
Email: jennwb2w@yahoo.com 
 

NOMINATIONS & ELECTIONS 
Barry Pickreign, CLP, ALP 
134 Faust Dr. 
Gulfport, MS 39503 
Phone: (228) 838-3984 
Email: barrypickreign@gmail.com 
 

SCHOLARSHIP 
Reba Peden, PP-SC, PLS 
108 Country Estates Rd. 
Florence, MS 39073 
Phone: (601) 353-0054 (work) 
 (601) 594-3488 (cell – on silent  
 at work) 
email: rpeden@elmorepeterson.com 
 

SEMINARS (MEETINGS)/CLE 
Reba Peden, PP-SC, PLS 
108 Country Estates Rd. 
Florence, MS 39073 
Phone: (601) 353-0054 (work) 
 (601) 594-3488 (cell – on silent  
 at work) 
email: rpeden@elmorepeterson.com 
 

SPECIAL SEMINAR – LAST CHANCE CLE 
Stephanie Floyd, PP, PLS 
418 Apple Valley 
Pearl, MS 39208 
Phone: (601) 953-5072 
Email: sf@barrettlawms.com 
 stephfloyd@aol.com 
 

SPECIAL SEMINAR – CRUISE TO LEARN 
Reba Peden, PP-SC, PLS 
108 Country Estates Rd. 
Florence, MS 39073 
Phone: (601) 353-0054 (work) 
 (601) 594-3488 (cell – on silent  
 at work) 
email: rpeden@elmorepeterson.com 

STATE PUBLICATION (PROFILE) 
Karen Shearer 
4013 Brighton Cove 
Brandon, MS 39042 
Phone: (601) 955-3632 
Email: shearerks@bellsouth.net 
 

TECHNOLOGY 
Karen Shearer 
4013 Brighton Cove 
Brandon, MS 39042 
Phone: (601) 955-3632 
Email: shearerks@bellsouth.net 
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A tribute to a Friend 
By Karen Shearer and friends 

 
This issue of the Profile is dedi-
cated to our dear friend, Jamie 
Roddey, PLS.  
 
Jamie was a vibrant and dedi-
cated member of this Associa-
tion, beginning in the late ‘60s, 
when we were the Mississippi 
Association of Legal Secretaries 
(MALS).  Her local chapter at 
that time was Jones County Le-

gal Secretaries, which later merged with the Hatties-
burg Legal Secretaries Association to become Pine 
Belt Legal Professionals. All who knew her know 
how much MSLPA meant to Jamie.  As many of us 
“seasoned” members know, Jamie’s daughters, 
Renee’ and Sheila, grew up attending meetings with 
Jamie, and Renee’ later became a member in her own 
right.  Both girls are loved by MSLPA.  Over the years, 
members and Presidents alike looked to Jamie for 
advice.  Jamie was often asked by state presidents to 
serve as the Association’s Parliamentarian or as Ex-
ecutive Advisor.  
 
Jamie obtained her PLS certification in 1980 – back 
in the day when members sitting for the certification 
exam had to bring their own typewriter to the testing 
site!  In 2018 Jamie retired after 50 years of being a 
legal professional.  Her dedicated service did not go 
unnoticed, evidenced by the luncheon with which 
she was honored, a celebration attended by family, 
friends, and many members of the judiciary and legal 
community of Jones County.   
 
Jamie’s accomplishments in MSLPA are too numer-
ous to list, but I would be remiss if I didn’t mention 
in this Tribute that she served as President in 1996-
97and 2013-14, that she received the Award of Ex-
cellence on several occasions, and that she was 
named Honorary Member as a recognition of her 50 
years of service in the legal profession.  
 
I knew Jamie from West Laurel Baptist Church even 
before I knew she was a legal secretary and involved 
in the state association.  My first encounter with her 
in MALS was at the state meeting hosted by JLSA in 
the early ‘90s – JACKSON JUBLIEE. Although I was a 

 
member of the host chapter, I had never attended a 
state meeting. Jamie immediately made me feel a 
part of more than just our local chapter JLSA.  After 
that meeting, I was hooked and looked forward to 
seeing Jamie in the years to come.  Both of us were 
“Jones County” girls (graduates of West Jones High 
School and Jones County Junior College) and our con-
nection through West Laurel Baptist Church, where 
my parents were members, gave us a special rela-
tionship that I will always treasure. 
 
Jamie had lots of “loves” – she loved her Lord, she 
loved her parents James and Mayzelle Phillips, she 
loved her daughters and son-in-law, Renee Roddey 
and Sheila and Doug Van Fleet, she loved her sisters, 
Sandra Hatton and Sallie Ruston, and her brother 
Max Phillips, and she loved her extended family – too 
many to name without leaving someone out!  Jesse 
and James Van Fleet, her grandsons, were the light of 
Jamie’s life!  She was so proud of both boys.  Jamie 
loved people and she loved her friends.  She loved 
living across the road from her sweet parents and 
she loved living “in the country” and helping her 
daddy tend the farm animals.  She loved her mama. 
(In a much different way, Jamie loved her mama’s 
teacakes and would often share a batch with us at 
meetings hosted by Pine Belt.)   Jamie was a crank 
about her dogs -- Dudley, Brownie and Otis and 
probably others I don’t know about.  (She used to 
visit with us at Mama’s when our “Charlie” had pup-
pies and she told me she loved “puppy breath”).  She 
loved nature and was always excited when we would 
have a meeting at a state park.  She loved birds – es-
pecially cardinals which she called “red birds.”  You 
could bet a “red bird” would show up at the Pine Belt 
Christmas “Dirty Santa” game. And Jamie loved the 
USA!  Finally, if you are -- or were -- a member of 
MSLPA, or MSNALS, or MALS – she loved you!  
 
Almost everyone who knew Jamie well 
will have your own special memories.  
Me too.  When I remember Jamie, I will 
remember a dear friend who loved to 
laugh, loved her family, loved her 
friends, and loved the Mississippi Legal 
Professionals Association.  Jamie, you 
are missed! 

 
  This article continues throughout this publication with pictures and 

comments from friends.   



MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT ELECT          

 
Wow, despite being the weirdest and longest year 
ever (trying to not get infected with Covid-‐19 while 
maintaining my job and not seeing friends or family), 
the last eleven months have gone by so quickly. I’m 
glad that everyone chose to heed the warnings of our 
governor and state health officials and we, ultimately, 
held our meetings virtually. President Chris has done 
an outstanding job this year holding us together with 
our virtual meetings; but I can’t help but empathize 
for him because he didn’t get to enjoy the interaction 
with us one-‐on-‐one in person throughout the year. 
Now, it is time to come together once again for an-
other annual meeting and to finally be able to visit 
and reconnect with our friends. Chris must ecstatic 
that we finally get a chance to see everyone at our up-
coming meeting, while Rediscovering MSLPA’s great-
est attribute – networking in person with fellow 
members. I know am! 
 
After a long wait to see whether or not we could 
actually conduct an in-‐person annual meeting, the 
Gulf Coast Legal Professionals Association is 
working very hard to put everything together for 
an enjoyable weekend.  I am personally very 
grateful to the association and want to say thank 
you for approving a grant so that we could offer 
the weekend at no charge to the first 25 current 
members who send in their registration forms. 
The registration deadline is May 7th, which is 
also the deadline for booking hotel rooms with 
our private link. 
 
The Friday Night Social is “dutch treat” and will 
be held at 7pm at Salute Italian Restaurant in 
Gulfport (just west of the hotel). [Be sure to 
RSVP for this event on the scrip ticket.] Make 
sure you arrive a little early here since we will 
be ordering off the menu. If you are on the cur-
rent EC or incoming EC – this means you, in 
particular, since you will need to be back at the 
hotel for a meeting at 9pm. 
 
The hotel has included two breakfast vouchers 
per room per night – so that is why breakfast 
was not listed on the Scrip Ticket. You can go 
for breakfast any time you like,  just please al-
low enough time to arrive in the room a little 
early for the meetings so that they can 

promptly start at the time stated on the sched-
ule. 
 
The Saturday Celebration & Recognition lunch-
eon is when we will recognize our certified 
members. This year, we have changed things up 
a little and there will also be other recognitions 
to be celebrated at this event. Be sure you sign 
up! 
 
President Chris decided everyone needed Sat-
urday afternoon as free time and hopes you 
will use that time to visit with other members 
that you haven’t seen since last year. Maybe 
you’d prefer to grab one or more friends to go 
shopping; possibly go to the beach or pool; or 
just take a nap & recharge. Whatever you 
choose to do with your free time – let’s have no 
regrets! Do something to make you happy! 
 
The Saturday evening Black & White Gala is 
when the next year’s officers will be installed 
and we will find out who is the latest recipient of 
the Award of Excellence. The dress code for this 
event is “dressy to semi-‐formal.” So, anything 
from a church/work dress to a cocktail dress, to 
a formal evening gown is welcome… just, please, 
remember to try to stick to only black and/or 
white for your attire color scheme. You can al-
ways add a pop of color with your nails, lipstick, 
jewelry, handbag, hair adornments, or a necktie. 
Just sticking to the basics with black & white 
might prove to be an opportunity for a very sim-
ple and sophisticated event. [Be sure to select 
your preferred protein on the scrip ticket.] Make 
plans to arrive early for chapter & group photos! 
 
Last, but not least, I have included a Committee 
Preference Sheet in this edition of The Profile. 
Please take a moment to consider which “unfilled” 
committee you would like to chair, fill out the 
form and get that emailed back to me before May 
7th. Thank you. 
 
I can’t wait to see you in person in Gulfport – May 
21st to May 23rd! Don’t forget your mask!  
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I loved Jamie and I love her family -- Renee, 
Sheila, Sallie, Sandra, and those awesome 
boys she spoke of with a twinkle in her eyes 
and so much love in that beautiful smile. I am 
a better person from having known this 
beautiful friend. “Cousin” you will always be 
a part of my heart. 
 

Linda Adair  
 

 
I met Jamie when I joined the legal secretar-
ies’ association. I am so sorry that she is 

gone. She was the ultimate le-
gal professional. She was 

true to her profession 
and an inspiration to all 
of us who joined the as-
sociation through the 
years 

 
Sarah Brannon 

 

You will be missed so much by all of those 
who knew and loved you. I am sad for us but 

rejoicing with you that you are well and 
happy and having a glorious reunion with 

your parents and other loved ones there. Best 
of all, you are in the very presence of our Sav-

ior, Jesus Christ! When a little while ago He 
said, “Jamie, it’s time to come home,” I know 

you ran straight into His loving arms. What a 
day that will be when we who are left here 

can experience the joy you now have! Thank 
you for being my friend all these years! 

Sue Allmon

Jamie exemplified perfectly the term “Professional Legal Secretary”. She took pride 
in her work product, cultivated relationships with younger legal professionals to 
guide them, and continually learned new skills and equipment to enhance her value 
to her attorneys and firm.  

Patti Gandy, Past President 
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NOTICE OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING 

TO: EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, LOCAL CHAPTER DIRECTORS, COMMITTEE CHAIRS, AND MEM-
BERS-‐AT-‐LARGE 

 
The first Board of Directors’ Meeting of the Mississippi Legal Professionals Association, for the fiscal year 2021-‐ 
2022, will be held at the Courtyard by Marriott Gulfport Beachfront (1600 Beach Blvd, Gulfport, MS 39501) on 
Sunday, May 23, 2021. The Meeting will commence at 10:00 a.m. 
 
This is a BOARD OF DIRECTORS’ MEETING and, in accordance with the Mississippi LPA Bylaws, 
Article VI, all state elected and appointed officers and local chapter directors (or alternate directors) who 
are in good standing will be eligible to vote at this meeting. 
 
REPORTS 
 
OFFICERS, CHAPTER DIRECTORS, AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS: You are requested to prepare brief, single-‐ 
spaced, typewritten reports, formatted for 8½" by 11" paper. Reports should be submitted electronically 
to the President with a copy to the Executive Secretary and to the Technology Committee Chair. The dead-
line for receipt of reports to be presented at this meeting is Sunday, May 2, 2021. 
 
CHAPTERS & DIRECTORS 
 
CERTIFICATION OF ELECTION OF DIRECTOR FORM – Each chapter, having duly elected its Director to 
serve for the 2021-‐2022 fiscal year, shall complete the Certification of Election of Director form and fur-
nish a copy to the Executive Secretary at least twenty (20) days prior (by May 2nd) to the date of this 
Board Meeting. Such certification of election of an Alternate Director shall be upon the form prescribed by 
the Executive Committee, and approved by the Board of Directors. A certification form is attached (ES-‐
5). 
 
CERTIFICATION OF ELECTION OF ALTERNATE DIRECTOR FORM -‐ In the event that a duly elected Director is 
unable to attend this meeting, your chapter shall elect an Alternate Director from its membership. The Al-
ternate Director shall act only in the absence of the elected and certified Director. In the event the duly 
elected Director is unable to attend this Board Meeting and an Alternate Director is elected to attend this 
meeting, certification of the election of an Alternate Director shall be furnished to the Executive Secre-
tary and President at least twenty (20) days prior (by May 2nd) to the date of this Board Meeting. Such 
certification of election of an Alternate Director shall be upon the form prescribed by the Executive Com-
mittee, and approved by the Board of Directors. A certification form is attached (ES-‐2). 

s/ Jeannie M. Shaw 
DATED: April 5, 2021 Executive Secretary Jeannie M. Shaw, Emeritus PP, PLS 

14458 Old Hwy 49 
Gulfport, MS 39503-‐9172  
JeannieShaw1950@gmail.com 

 
cc:  President 2021-‐2022: Stephanie Floyd, PP, PLS 
   121 Colony Crossing, Suite D 

 Madison, MS 39110 sf@barrettlawms.com 
 

Technology Chair (2020-‐2021):  Karen Shearer 
shearerks@bellsouth.net AND 
karen_shearer@mssd.uscourts.gov 

 

 

mailto:JeannieShaw1950@gmail.com
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What 2020 Taught Us 
An excerpt from Motivational Monday April 5, 2021 – The Power of Perspective 

by Dale Thomas 
 
1)  Life is SHORT - We can’t waste our lives waiting for the right time. We have to take that leap of 

faith. Write that book. Tell people that you love them. Pay attention to now and be in the moment. 
If you feel the impulse to call someone or share something with someone, do it! We are not guar-
anteed tomorrow. Do not miss that chance to hug those that you love and tell them how special 
they are. Don’t wait to follow whatever dream that has continued to tug at your heart. Tomorrow 
is not guaranteed. The time is NOW. 

  
2)  Mindfulness is more critical than ever. Mindfulness stops the fight. It actually strengthens your 

mind to “observe” your thoughts and feelings without trying to change them. If you practice mind-
fulness and observing what you are feeling you train your brain to let thoughts and feelings come 
and go. When our lives are thrown upside down and we can’t control anything that is going on 
around us we have to stop, pay attention and be mindful. When we are mindful of ourselves and 
our surroundings, we focus on what is happening right at that very moment and accept things as 
they are, even if we do not like or agree with the event or circumstance. 

 
Make the decision to control the controllable, which is ourselves only. You can make the time to 
pause, get quiet and get in touch with how you are really feeling. 

  
3)  Self care must be a priority not just a lifestyle trend. This past year forced us all to slow down 

and take care of ourselves. We had to pay attention to what our bodies and souls were telling us. 
As we begin to slowly move back to a less restricted life I truly hope we all remember that self 
care is not selfish. What is your self care ritual? Do you have one? I have one. I have written about 
it many times. I am up everyday at 5:00 a.m., without an alarm clock. My coffee is on a timer and it 
is made when I get up. I spend the next hour and sometimes 2 hours reading, meditating and jour-
naling. Right now I am working on opening up new creative pathways in my brain. I read that 
learning to write with your left hand will do that, and I am working on that skill. It’s not pretty 
and it’s definitely challenging, but I am getting better. 

  
4)  Find happiness in the simple things. In 2020 we were reminded over and over again how much 

happiness we all found in the simple things. Simple things like a hug, a handshake, or waiting for a 
table at great restaurant. I will never take for granted again the joy I have had through the years 
of meeting new people out on the road at my engagements and giving them a big hug. I challenge 
you to truly think back on this past year and write down what you no longer take for granted. I 
will never complain again about it being too hot when we are sitting in the sun at a Titan’s game. 
:) 

  
This year took many things from all of us but it also gave us many things. We learned to pause and re-
flect and simply be present. I hope that you will continue to be mindful and truly present as we con-
tinue into 2021 ! 
 
Winners By Choice, Inc. 

PO Box 2446 
Brentwood, TN 37024 
615-609-0049 

dale@winnersbychoice.com 
 
 

mailto:dale@winnersbychoice.com
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Booster Club 
 

 
 
 
 

Sue Allmon, CLP 
Sherry Baran 

Lee Cummings, ALP 
Stephanie Floyd, PP, PLS 

Evelyn Harper, CLP 
June Hobson, PLS 

David Killgo 
Lorraine Knight 

Karen Kuhn, PP, PLS 
Susan J. Mano (Pennsylvania & Philadelphia) 

Treless and Carol Martin 
Marilyn Mills 
Jennifer Parks 
April Ruddick 

Billie Ruddick, PP, PLS 
Jeannie Shaw, PP, PLS 

Karen Shearer 
 
 

Thank you,  
MSLPA Boosters!  

 
 

NALS Code of Ethics 
& Professional Re-
sponsibility 
 

Members of NALS are bound 
by the objectives of this Asso-
ciation and the standards of 
conduct required of the legal 
profession.  
 
Every member shall:  
• Encourage respect for the law 

and the administration of justice; 
 
• Observe rules governing privi-

leged communications and confi-
dential information; 

 
• Promote and exemplify high 

standards of loyalty, cooperation 
and courtesy;  

 
• Perform all duties of the profes-

sion with integrity and compe-
tence; and  

• Pursue a high order of profes-
sional attainment. 
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To know Jamie was to truly love her at first meet-
ing her. Sure, she was not one to hold back on ex-
pressing her opinion on various subjects, but it was 
always in love of the Association and all the mem-
bers. She was a very gracious, loving and thought-
ful person with a constant smile on her face even 
when she was not feeling her best. I have been a 
member long enough to remember her when she 
joined the Association. She was a member of the 
Jones County chapter and I remember some of the 
various State meetings they hosted. Once they had 
a hay ride on her parents’ land and another time 
she and, Kay Warren, I think, did a very funny skit 
on how not to dress and act in the office environ-
ment.  One of them had hair rollers in her hair and 
Jamie was the receptionist. She kept filing her nails 
and they were very unprofessional by constantly 
gossiping even in front of a client who came in and 
unprofessional in their appearance/dress. And who 
can forget the Christmas ornament exchange and 
meals. Jamie was a special friend to me and to 
many others and she will always be in my heart…   

Evelyn Harper                

I can’t think of just one fa-
vorite memory with Jamie!  
To know Jamie was to have 
memories; that in one way 
or another, they all became 
favorites!  She was always 
filled with so much laughter 
and joy and kindness.  To 
see her in a room conducting 
business, you would see this 
professional lady, filled with 
knowledge and a strict busi-
ness ethic beyond anything I 
had ever known.  Jamie 
could then walk out of a 
meeting and become the life 
of the party! 

 
I learned so much in the way 
of being a legal professional 
from her.  She taught me 
how to “Be the Best that I 
can be”.  I shall miss her so 
much and I thank God every 
day that our paths crossed 
and I was able to share in 
her life and call her my 
friend.    

 
We lost one of the best!  Till 
we meet again! 

 
Bonnie Parkison, Past President 
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Officer Reports 
 

 

Vice President/Membership & 
Marketing Combined Report 
I wanted to take the time to say Thank you to each 
of you for putting your confidence in me and allow-
ing me to serve the association this past year as 
Vice-President.  Wow the ups and downs we have 
all experienced over this last year, but we are work-
ing to be better and rediscovering old and new 
ways to be a part of this association.   
 
To Christopher I hope this has been a good year for 
you. Although it has been very different amongst 
the pandemic, we have all weathered together 
through hosting virtual meetings and even a virtual 
membership party.   
 
We had 15 people participate in the virtual mem-
bership party on March 20, 2021 where we each 
enjoyed our hot chocolate bombs together and 
played bingo while learning a lot about each other.   
Goodbye 2020 and hello 2021.  I look forward to 
what this fiscal year for MSLPA will bring and I am 
honored to have served as your Vice-President.  
 

 
Jennifer Parks  

MSLPA Vice-President 2020/2021 

 

 

Parliamentarian 

My committee and I have been reviewing the state 
bylaws and standing rules to make sure they now 
conform with the new/amended NALS by-
laws.  We have them in final form and a copy will 
be mailed to your President and Director for dis-
tribution to each member.  You, as the members, 
will be voting on the adoption of these at the 2021 
May Annual meeting. Please review these and 
should you have any questions, please advise. 
 
Also, I would like to thank President Chris for al-
lowing me to serve as your 2020-2021 Parliamen-
tarian.  I especially would like to thank my com-
mittee members, Karen Shearer, Evelyn Harper, 
PLS and Karen Kuhn, PP, PLS for their valuable in-
put in getting the state's bylaws and standing rules 
updated. 
 

In Friendship,  
Billie Ruddick, PP, PLS  
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Jamie and I have been friends for 
over 30 years.  We met due to 
MALS and have had many a good 
time in serving the members, cre-
ating events and avenues for the 
betterment of our members, and 
meeting so many others in our 
chosen field, the legal profes-
sional.  We have had our ups and 
downs both professionally and 
personally.  Our families have al-
ways been very close and Jamie is 
missed tremendously by all of 
us.  She was a great mentor, full 
of knowledge, full of kindness, a 
great loving friend, willing to do 
anything for anyone.  She left two 
wonderful daughters who take 
after her, Sheila and Renee, and 
her special joys and handsome 
grandsons, Jesse and James -- 
who will carry on her memories 
and legacy.  She is loved and 
missed! 
 

Billie Ruddick   
 

I am thankful to have 
known Jamie Roddey and 
to have been her friend. 
She made me and Freddie 
feel loved from the first 
time we met her and she 
made us feel like she had 
known us forever. She al-
ways had great big ole 
hugs waiting. She was a 
great traveling companion, 
roommate, confidante and 
mentor. If I ever had a 
question or needed a form 
to go by, she was right 
there to help. I miss Jamie 
terribly and look forward 
to that big hug waiting 
when we meet again. 
 

Karen Kuhn    
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Inspiration 
 

 
 
Did you know that an eagle knows when a 
storm is approaching long before it breaks? 
The eagle will fly to some high spot and 
wait for the winds to come.  When the 
storm hits, it sets its wings so that the wind 
will pick it up and lift it above the storm.  
While the storm rages below, the eagle is 
soaring above it. 
 
The eagle does not escape the storm. It 
simply uses the storm to lift it higher. It 
rises on the winds that bring the storm. 
 
When the storms of life come upon us – and all of us will experience them – we can 
rise above them by setting our minds and our belief toward God. The storms do not 
have to overcome us. We can allow God’s power to lift us above them. 
 

God enables us to ride the winds of the storm 
that bring sickness, tragedy, failure and disap-
pointment in our lives.  We can soar above the 
storm.  
 
Remember, it is not the burdens of life that 
weigh us down.  It is how we handle them. 
 
The Bible says, “Those who hope in the Lord will 
renew their strength. They will soar on wings like 
eagles.” Isaiah 40:31  
 

Author unknown 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Photos used by permission –  
compliments of Jan D’s Photography 
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Chapter Reports 
 

 

 

Gulf Coast Legal Professionals 

Our members have certainly done some “redis-
covering” throughout the year due to social dis-
tancing with the Covid-19 pandemic and an active 
hurricane season.  We adapted to changes in 
meeting venues and social events and remained 
active and supportive on all levels our organiza-
tion.  
 
Congratulations to our 2021 award winners: Boss 
of the Year - Ginger Brooks, CRR, RPR, RSA; 
Award of Excellence - Stephanie Floyd, PP, PLS; 
and Member of the Year – Henrietta Caranna.  
Since no one applied for our local scholarship, it 
was voted to make those funds available to our 
members to be utilized for recertification, spe-
cialty certification and emeritus fees in lieu of 
presenting a scholarship award.  
  
New officers for 2021-2022 will be installed at 
our April meeting.  Congratulations to President: 
Karen Kuhn, PP, PLS; Vice President: Stephanie 
Floyd, PP, PLS; Secretary: Jeannie Shaw, PP, PLS; 
Treasurer: Barry Pickreign, CLP, ALP; Director: 
Christopher Pickreign, CMHT.   
 
Our 2021 Mississippi Gulf Coast Legal Directory is 
hot off the press and members are working hard 
to distribute them from Hancock County to Jack-
son County.  It is still a bargain for only $12!  
 
Plans are progressing for the 2021 Annual Meet-
ing, and we look forward to welcoming all of you 
– whether you attend in person or virtually – on 
the Coast May 21-23.   

 

 
 

GCALP will be raffling this beautiful handmade 
crocheted beret, scarf and fingerless gloves set at 
the Board Meeting on May 23, 2021.   
 

 
 

Tickets are $2 each or three for $5. 
Contact Jeannie Shaw at 228-263-5801 

or jeannieshaw1950@gmail.com  
for more information. 

  
Theresa Wilson, PP, PLS 

GCLP Director 2020-2021 

 
 

 

mailto:jeannieshaw1950@gmail.com
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Jackson Legal Professionals Association 
 
 The last year has been trying to say the least! It has definitely been a less-than-normal year, but we have 
learned how to adjust in spite of the pandemic. For example, if it were not for Zoom (or other virtual 
resources) we would not have been able to meet at all, so we were at least able to still see each other’s 
beautiful faces! We are also glad to announce we are now able to begin meeting in person at the Capital 
Club for our monthly luncheons, the first was held last month, and was a success. 
 
We held our Court Observance luncheon via Zoom. Our special guest speaker was Arthur Johnston, Clerk, 
U.S. District Court for the Southern District of Mississippi who spoke on “The Intersection of Technology 
and Tradition”. 
 
Due to the pandemic, JLPA voted to continue with the current leadership team for 2021-2022, which is: 
 
President: Jennifer Parks 
Vice President : Ginny Interrante  
Recording Secretary: Hannah Mason  
Treasurer: Christina Smith 
Director: Marilyn Mills 
Parliamentarian: Karen Shearer 
 
The Recording Secretary position is currently open, and JLPA is in the process of holding elections to fill 
this position. 

 
Due to the pandemic, we were not able to present the 
Award of Excellence and Boss of the Year winners for 
2020 in person, but those winners were voted to also 
be the 2021 recipients, and we are glad to announce the 
Boss of the Year winner is Brian Hannula of Forman Wat-
kins & Krutz, and the Award of Excellence winner is Mari-
lyn Mills. There will be an official presentation later this 
month. 
 
Even with the COVID-19 Pandemic, there have been many new job opportunities in the Jackson area, 
which is a good sign business in the legal field is still booming! 
 

On behalf of JLPA, we want to express our sincere condolences and love for 
our dear friend Jamie Roddey, who always greeted everyone with a huge 
smile and hug, played a significant role in this organization, was an inspiration 
to everyone who crossed her path, was always concerned about how other 
members were doing in their personal and business life, and loved everyone 
in the association! We will always remember and miss her infectious smile, 
and we continue to keep her family in our thoughts and prayers! 
 

   Marilyn Mills 
   JLPA Director            
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Metro Legal Professionals Association 

 
2020-2021 Year in Review 

MSLPA Secretary – We are proud that Lee Cummings from 
Metro LPA served as MSLPA Secretary for the 2020-2021 year. 
 
MSLPA Annual Meeting – Darleen Dozier (Metro President) and 
Lee Cummings (Metro Treasurer) attended the state annual 
meeting in May 2020 as representatives for Metro LPA. 
 
Summer Community Service Project – Metro LPA donated 120 
binders to MadCAAP (Madison Countians Alliance Against Pov-
erty) to benefit Madison County students as they began school in 
August. 
 
NALS 2020 Virtual Conference – Darleen Dozier and Hannah 
Arline received scholarships from MSLPA to attend the virtual 
conference. 
 
Fall Fundraising Project – Metro LPA sold pecans from Golden 
Kernel Pecans to fund a student scholarship to be granted during 
the 2021-2022 school year; profits from this project totaled 
$468.83.   
 
Monthly Speakers – Sergio Cuenca, Meetings Committee Chair, 
has done a wonderful job of securing speakers for the last two 
years. While much of this year was spent in quarantine trying to 
determine how we could proceed, Metro was able to sponsor one 
meeting in September.  Rebecca Wiggs, Esq. shared valuable in-
formation on what attorneys need to know from their assistants. 
 
2020 Award of Excellence – Darleen Dozier, President, won this 
award for the 2019-2020 year; Metro did not award a Boss of the 
Year; Metro did not hold nominations for either award for the 
2020-2021 year.   
 
Current Status - Metro LPA has seen a decline in membership 
numbers and participation over the last few years and with the 
quarantine we all experienced last year, that trend has unfortu-
nately continued.  This upcoming year, MetroLPA Officers will be 
working with MSLPA and other local associations in considering 
its options in continuing to exist as a separation association or 
merging with another.  Details will be provided as they unfold.   

 
2021-2022 Metro LPA Officers 

President Darleen Dozier, ACP, ALP 
Vice-President Ken Tullis, ALP 
Secretary Hannah Arline, ALP 
Treasurer  
Director  Darleen Dozier, ACP, ALP 
Parliamentarian 

 
 
 
 

Pine Belt Legal Professionals 
 
This year has been a strange and difficult year for Pine Belt 
Legal Professionals.  We have not been able to have in per-
son meetings due to the Coronavirus and we lost a very im-
portant member, Jamie Roddey, PLS of our association.  We 
have been having our meetings via Zoom, which is a great 
way to meet and carry out your business if you cannot meet 
in person. 
 
We have pressed on carrying out our duties and responsibil-
ities in the association.   As our last humanitarian project we 
donated to Shower Power in Jackson, Mississippi which pro-
vides showers for the homeless.  This project gives these 
people back their dignity.  At our last meeting, we elected of-
ficers for  2021 -2022.  Our officers are as follows: 
 
President: Lorraine Knight 
Vice President: Reba Peden, PP,PLS 
Secretary: Renee′ Roddey, CRNA 
Treasurer: Sue Allmon, CLP 
Director: Rabiyyah Camara 
 
Our installation of officers will be April 17, 2021.  We are 
currently working on our fundraiser the Procrastinator’s 
CLE.  Our plans are to hold an in person and virtual event.  
Reba Peden, PP, PLS and Sue Allmon, CLP are working hard 
putting this event together.  
 
Our chapter is looking forward to the Annual Meeting.  We 
hope to see you all there. 
 

Lorraine Knight  
President 
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COMMITTEE REPORTS 

AWARD OF EXCELLENCE 
 

It is an honor to report that I received two nomi-
nations for the 2020-2021 Award of Excellence.   I 
have received the Personal Data Forms and have 
submitted them to the judges for consideration.   
 
The following graciously agreed to serve as judges: 
 
• Banita Ford 
 
Banita Ford is an educator in the business pro-
gram at St. Martin High School in Ocean Springs, 
Mississippi.  She is also on the leadership team of 
the Mississippi Future Business Leaders of Amer-
ica.  She used to be a legal secretary and is a past 
local chapter Award of Excellence recipient.  She 
has been married to her husband, Drew, for 30 
years and they have two grown boys.   
 
• Cheryl Johnson 
 
Cheryl Johnson is a recent retiree of Regions Bank 
after a successful 43-year career.  Her tenure at 
Regions included serving as Senior Vice President 
and Lending Advisor for Regions Private Wealth 
Management, as well as Market Executive for the 
MS Gulf Coast.  In her role as Lending Advisor, she 
served Regions’ investment clients across the 
State of MS with tailored financial advice and mar-
ket insights. Ms. Johnson’s longstanding career fo-
cused on team leadership, market development 
and relationship management.  She was honored 
as the 2017 Woman of Achievement at the annual 
MS Gulf Coast Success Conference. Additionally, 
she was recognized as one of Mississippi’s 50 
Leading Business Woman, as the South Mississippi 
Outstanding Community Leader, as the Corporate 
Woman of Achievement by Lighthouse Business 
and Professional Women, and received the Friend-
ship Oak Award in appreciation of her dedication 
and support of the University of Southern MS.  Ms. 
Johnson resides in Long Beach, and is married to 
her college sweetheart, Bobby Johnson.     

AOE report continued….. 
 
• Kim D. Phifer 
 
Upon graduation from law school and passing the 
Bar exam, Kim D. Phifer worked as an Associate 
Attorney for a plaintiff law firm in Ocean Springs, 
where she worked as a paralegal while attending 
law school.  She opened her own office about two 
years later, focusing her practice on Youth Court 
cases, family law, real estate, and wills.  She prose-
cuted domestic violence cases for the City of Gulf-
port before beginning a full-time position as an in-
structor in the Paralegal Technology program at 
Mississippi Gulf Coast Community College.  She 
spent 15 years there before the college closed the 
program.  She is currently practicing law in her 
law office, where she handles mostly Chancery 
Court, will drafting, and GAL cases.   
 
The recipient of this prestigious award will be an-
nounced at the Black & White Gala Awards and In-
stallation Ceremony on Saturday, May 22, 2021, at 
the 69th Annual Meeting & Educational Conference 
at Courtyard by Marriott in Gulfport.  
 

Karen Kuhn, PP, PLS  
2020-2021 Award of Excellence Chair 

 

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 

I have continued to send cards out to membership 
and others as requested.  When you make a re-
quest for me to send a card, please include the ad-
dress for the recipient. 
 

Evelyn Harper, PLS 

 
 

Jamie will be remembered for her kindness 
and happy disposition. She loved her family 
and friends unconditionally—just like Jesus! 

 
Karen Shearer 
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FINANCE 
The raffle drawing for a PAMPERED CHEF 12” 

STAINLESS STEEL WOK raised a total of $260.00. 
This project would not have been possible without 
the generosity of 
Stephanie Floyd and 
Reba Peden who do-
nated the Wok.  
Thank you, Stephanie 
and Reba!  Addition-
ally, I would like to 
thank all those who purchased tickets.  Besides 
our members, many NALS friends from other 
states joined in on this fundraiser.  The winning 
ticket was purchased by Rory Hardy from the 
State of Washington.  Congratulations, Rory, 
and thank you for caring about MSLPA! -  

The final fundraiser for this year will be held at 
our Annual Meeting and will be a 50/50 raffle.  
Proceeds will be divided 50/50 between the state 
and the one who purchases the winning, As with 
other raffles, you do not need to be present to win.  
The ticket costs are: 

$1 per ticket  

$5 for 10 tickets 

$10 for 20 tickets 

$20 for 40 tickets  

I hope to see many of you at the meeting in 
May.  If you will not be able to attend, you can 
send your check, payable to MSLPA, to me at 
302 Rexford Church Road, Florence, MS 39073. 
Please include your mailing address so we can 
mail you a check if your ticket is drawn! 

Together, we can make this a successful fund 
raiser for MSLPA! 

   Evelyn Harper, CLP  
 

CLE/SEMINARS 
 
Our seminars have been very profitable this year.  
In November our seminar was presented by Kim 
Davis Phifer, Esq. on the ABCs of Youth Court and 
we made approximately $360 before paying for at-
torney CLE.   In February, we had a great session on 
“Digging Deeper with Medical Records Discovery” 
which was presented by Kathleen Christmas which 
brought in another $800.  I am grateful to the Mis-
sissippi Electronic Court Filing System and to Karen 
Shearer for her role in getting these folks to put our 
seminars on e-blasts to the attorneys of the South-
ern District. 
 
I am still looking for speakers for our May Member-
ship Meeting and will update everyone once the 
speakers have been procured.  Feel free to let me 
know if you have someone in mind that may be a 
good speaker or a topic you would like covered. 
 
Thank you all for participating in our Zoom presen-
tations. 
 

Reba Peden, PP-SC, PLS 
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This article was submitted by Reba Peden, PP, PLS, chair of the Seminars/CLE committee. 
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Tech Tips:  
How to create strong, unique passwords 

Compiled by Karen Shearer, Technology Chair 

 
  

How many applications do you use that require a password?  Seems like every time I turn around, I 
am having to change a password, and frankly, sometimes it is a real pain. Almost always that dreaded 
“change your password” message pops up at the worst times. Nevertheless, passwords are critical to 
maintaining security of your computer and systems you utilize on a regular basis.  In this day and 
time, malicious actors are constantly working to hack passwords and break into systems and web-
sites for “nefarious purposes.” Because of this, we need to create and maintain passwords that are 
memorable for the user, but difficult for hackers to guess. According to an article I recently read, the 
key aspects of strong passwords include:  
 
• length (the longer the better) 
• a mix of letters (upper- and lowercase), numbers, and special characters or symbols 
• no ties to your personal information 
• no use of dictionary words 
 
I’m sure that’s not news to any of you.   
 
However, I also learned that one way to create unique and strong passwords that are easy to remember is 
using CORE PASSWORD METHOD.  Under this theory, you choose a CORE for the basis of your passwords 
– 6-8 characters, not a dictionary word, and not a proper name linked to 
you, and using at least one capital letter. Then a RULE is added.   
 
For instance, choose a favorite song or phrase as your core, then use the 
first letters of that song or phrase as the basis for your CORE.  For in-
stance, Sitting on the Dock of the Bay would have “sotdotb” as the core.  
To that, you would add a capital letter, a number and a special character 
at designated positions, e.g., put a number at position 3 and a special char-
acter at position 6.  Using S as the capital letter, 2 as the number and # as 
the special character, the combination– So2td#otb -- becomes the CORE.  
 
After you have your CORE, then you determine your RULE – what do you 
want to add to your core for each account?  You may consider adding an 
account identifier to the beginning or end of the core.  For example, Email 
might be ESo2td#otb or So2td#otbE.  The main thing would be to use something you can remember but 
it would not be easy for the dastardly hacker. 
 
Finally, remember these tips for protecting your passwords: 
 
• Do not share passwords with others. 
• Do not use websites' or browsers' options to save your passwords. 
• Do not reuse old passwords. 
• Change your passwords every two to three months to avoid them being compromised. 
 
This piece was inspired by an article on Tech Tips published on J-NET, the Judiciary Network.   
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What do you say about a very dear friend who is no longer with 
us.  I have known Jamie for over twenty years, long before I ever 
became a member of MSLPA.   She used to come to the football 
games when her nephew Joseph and my son Billy were playing 
Peewee football.  We always had a good time at the games.  If I 
were to choose one word to describe Jamie, it would be depend-
able.  If Jamie told you she would do something, you always 
knew it would be done. 
 
Jamie worked tirelessly to support MSLPA.  She served wherever 
she was asked to serve.  She came to all the meetings she was 
physically able to attend.  Jamie supported the association in all 
its activities. 
 
On the local chapter level she served as President many times.  
Her most recently held office was as Vice President.  She would 
work tirelessly on our fund raiser the Procrastinator’s CLE.  She 
will be greatly missed by this association. 
 
On a personal level, I will miss her vibrant personality, her 
laughter but most of all her loving friendship. 
 

lorraine 
 

 

MORE COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 

 

 
I am pleased to announce that we have extended our 
deadline for scholarship applications until May 1, 
2021.  Please be sure to get your applications in before 
the extended deadline.  The application can be found 
on our website at www.mississippilpa.org. 
 
 Thank you for your participation. 
 

Reba Peden, PP-SC, PLS 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Jamie surely was a bright star in my life, and 
I’m sure she meant that and more to many 
others.  Jamie, you are missed. 
 

Carol Martin, friend and former member 
 

http://www.mississippilpa.org/
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 DIRECTORY 
 U. S. DISTRICT COURT, S/D MS Rev. 3/22/2021 
 www.mssd.uscourts.gov 
 
 
 NORTHERN AND WESTERN DIVISIONS 
  at JACKSON, MISSISSIPPI 
 (601) 608-4000 
 
 501 E. Court St., Suite 2.500 
 Jackson, Mississippi 39201 
 
 ADMINISTRATIVE   
  Johnston, Arthur, Clerk 608-4010 
 cellular – (601) 260-2519 
  Porfi Stokes, Chief Deputy (228) 563-1707 
 cellular – (228) 327-3212 
  Shearer, Karen, Administrative/Personnel Specialist  608-4010 
 cellular – (601) 955-3632 
  Administrative FAX (601) 608-4512 
  
 DOCKETING/OPERATIONS  

Northern and Western Divisions 
   
Louisville, Chris  (civil files ending in 3 
   criminal files ending in 3, 7) 608-4023 
 
Dean, Nathan   (civil ending in 2, and 6 after 1:00 
   and criminal files ending in 1, 2) 608-4027 
     
Schutz, Kim  (civil ending in 4 and 
   Criminal files ending in 4, 608-4064 
   and 6) 
 
Beard, Michelle  (civil files ending in 5, and  
   criminal files ending in 5) 608-4026 
 
McPhail, Patsy   (civil files ending in 6, until 1:00) 608-4024 
   
Moser, Vangie  (civil files ending in 7, 9 
   and criminal files ending in 9) 608-4036 
 
Townsend, Lasonya (civil files ending in 0, 1 and 
   criminal files ending in 0) 608-4019 
 
Green, Pat  (civil and criminal files  
   ending in 8)  608-4018 
 
Alexander, Katherine (atty. admissions, CCAM) 608-4028 
   
 JURY  
 (General number - 601-608-4080) 
  Dennis, Donnie  608-4081 
  May, Lisa 608-4082 
  Lewis, Erica 608-4083 
   
 FINANCE 
  Niven, Jackie Financial Manager 608-4031 
  Janos, Shane, Property and Procurement  608-4032 
 Cellular – (601) 906-2109 
   
 PRO-SE  
 (General number 601-608-4060) 
 
 

DEATH PENALTY LAW CLERK 
  Rushing, Terryl 608-4484 
 

 
TRAFFIC / MISDEMEANOR (CVB) 

  Kim Schutz or Nathan Dean  608-4180 
   
 IT 
  Sawyer, Melvin, IT Manager      608-4041 
 cellular - (601) 613-8883 
  Weathersby, Larry, Programmer/Analyst 608-4045 
 cellular - (601) 213-8413 
  Robinson, Keithfer, IT Administrator  608-4042 
 cellular (601) 316-5900 
  Burnett, Russell, Systems Technology Administrator 608-4044 
  
  Watson, Kay, IT Support Specialist 608-4047 
  
  Watson, Patrick, Network Administrator 608-4046 
 cellular – (769) 230-5434 
  
  
 SPACE AND FACILITIES 
   Creath, Nelson, Court Architect 608-4015 
 cellular - (601) 672-4715 
 
    
 EASTERN DIVISION  
 at HATTIESBURG, MISSISSIPPI 
 (601) 255-6400 
 

701 N. Main St., Suite 200 
Hattiesburg, Mississippi 39401 

 
  Regan, Linda, Deputy-in-Charge (601) 255-6401 

civil files ending in 3, 5, 6, 8, 9 and  
criminal files ending 3, 5, 6, 8, 9, 0  

 
  Smith, Candace, Deputy Clerk  (601) 255-6402 

civil files ending in 1, 2, 4, 7, 0  
and criminal files ending 1, 2, 4, 7 

  
IT 

  Scott, Nate, Information Technology Technician (601) 255-6410 
 
 
 SOUTHERN DIVISION 
 at GULFPORT, MISSISSIPPI 
 (228) 563-1700 
 

2012 15th Street, Suite 403 
Gulfport, Mississippi 39501 

 
  Stokes, Porfi, Chief Deputy (228) 563-1707 

Civil and criminal files   cellular -- (228) 327-3212 
ending in 8    

  Duggan, Wendy, Deputy Clerk (228) 563-1703 
civil files and criminal files 
ending in 7,9,0 

  Hough, Jennifer, Deputy Clerk (228) 563-1705 
Civil and criminal files  
ending in 1,3,5 

  White, Rena, Deputy Clerk  (228) 563-1704 
Civil and criminal files  
ending in 2,4,6 

 
IT 

  Saunders, Randy, Systems Technology Administrator (228) 563-1709 
 cellular – (228) 596-0110 
  Busby, Adam, Help Desk Technician (228) 563-1710
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CHAMBERS 
 

 
Chief Judge Daniel P. Jordan III 
501 E. Court St., Suite 5.750 
Jackson, MS 39201  (601) 608-4120 
 COURTROOM 5A (Jackson) 
 
District Judge Henry T. Wingate  
501 E. Court St., Suite 6.750 
Jackson, MS  39201 (601) 608-4100 

COURTROOM 6A (Jackson) 
 

District Judge Sul Ozerden  
2012 15th St., Suite 814 
Gulfport, MS 39501 (228) 679-1070 

COURTROOM #806 (Gulfport) 
 
District Judge Carlton Reeves 
501 E. Court St., Suite 5.550 
Jackson, MS 39201 (601) 608-4140 

COURTROOM 5B (Jackson) 
 

District Judge Kristi H. Johnson 
501 E. Court St., Suite 4.550 
Jackson, MS  39201 (601) 608-4400 

COURTROOM 4B (Jackson) 
 

District Judge Taylor B. McNeel (228) 563-1744 
2012 15th St., Suite 714 
Gulfport, MS 39501  

COURTROOM #806 (Gulfport) 
 
Sr. Judge David Bramlette 
P. O. Box 928  
Natchez, MS  39121  (601) 897-6945 
 
Sr. Judge Tom S. Lee  
501 E. Court St., Suite 4.756 
Jackson, MS  39201 (601) 608-4420 

COURTROOM 4A (Jackson) 
 

 
Visiting Judge 
501 E. Court St., Suite 6.550 
Jackson, MS 39201 (601) 608-4160 

COURTROOM 6B (Jackson) 
 

Visiting Judge 
501 E. Court St., Suite 6.350 
Jackson, MS 39201 (601) 608-4480 

COURTROOM 6C (Jackson) 
 
Visiting Judge 
2012 15th St., Suite 514 
Gulfport, MS  39501 (228) 563-1779 

COURTROOM #506 (Gulfport) 
 

Visiting Judge 
2012 15th St., Suite 572 
Gulfport, MS 39501 (228) 563-1732 

COURTROOM #583 (Gulfport) 
 

Visiting Judge 
Natchez, MS (601) 897-6936 

Sr. District Judge Louis Guirola, Jr. 
2012 15th Street, Suite 614 
Gulfport, MS 39501  (228) 563-1767 
 COURTROOM #606 (Gulfport) 
 
Sr. District Judge Keith Starrett 
701 N. Main St., Suite 228 
Hattiesburg, MS  39401 (601) 255-6420 

COURTROOM #1 (Hattiesburg) 
 
Magistrate Judge Michael T. Parker 
701 N. Main St., Suite 216 
Hattiesburg, MS 39401 (601) 255-6370 

COURTROOM #2 (Hattiesburg) 
 
Magistrate Judge F. Keith Ball 
501 E. Court St., Suite 5.150 
Jackson, MS  39201 (601) 608-4460 

COURTROOM 5D (Jackson) 
 
Magistrate Judge John C. Gargiulo 
2012 15th St., Suite 870 
Gulfport, MS  39501  (228) 563-1755 

COURTROOM #881 (Gulfport)  
 
Magistrate Judge Robert P. Myers 
2012 15th St., Suite 672 
Gulfport, MS  39501 (228) 563-1720 

COURTROOM #683 (Gulfport) 
  
Magistrate Judge Lakeysha G. Isaac 
501 E. Court St., Suite 6.150 
Jackson, MS  39201 (601) 608-4440 

COURTROOM 6D (Jackson) 
 
 
        
 
 
 
Fifth Circuit Judges - Jackson 
Judge E. Grady Jolly - (601) 608-4745 
Judge Rhesa Barksdale - (601) 608-4730 
Judge Leslie Southwick - (601) 608-4760 
Judge James E. Graves, Jr. - (601) 608-4775 
Judge Cory Wilson – (601) 608-4710 
 
Bankruptcy Judges: 
Judge Neil Olack - (601) 608-4690 
Judge Katharine Samson - (228) 563-1840 
 
COURT REPORTERS: 
Jackson      
 Candice Crane - (601) 608-4187  
 Tamika Bartee - (601) 608-4188  
 Amy Key – (601) 608-4186  
Gulfport 
 Teri Norton – (228) 563-1780 
 Sherri Penny – (228) 563-1781 
Hattiesburg 
 Fred Jeske – (601) 255-6432 
 
LIBRARIAN:  
     Judy McClendon - (601) 608-4800 
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Mississippi Legal Professionals 
Association 
 

Being a booster is an easy and inexpensive way to show your sup-
port for the Association.  For only $5.00, you can show your enthusiasm!  
 
Send your completed form and your check to the address below to be included as a booster in our next issue of the 
Profile. 
 
 
I would like to purchase a booster club ad for the following issues of the Profile: 
 
Fall 2021 ________ 
 
Spring 2022 ________  
 

Enclosed is my check in the amount of $__________ ($5 per listing/name per issue) for my support and list-
ing in the issues of the Profile, as specified above. 
 
 
 

Name:__________________________________________________________________________ 
                          (Individual, business or group to be listed as booster) 
 

Address:_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Telephone: __________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

E-Mail: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Chapter: ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Please send completed form and checks, payable to Mississippi Legal Professionals Association, to: 
 

Karen Shearer, Profile Editor  
4013 Brighton Cove 
Brandon, MS 39042 
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A Note from the Editor 
 
I have enjoyed working with President Christopher Pickreign as 
the Editor of the Profile for 2020-2021.  I hope that you have en-
joyed this issue of The Profile.   
 
It was my pleasure to dedicate this issue to Jamie Roddey, PLS, 
our dear friend and MSLPA Past President. Thank you to all who 
contributed your memories for that article.  I have no doubt that 
Jamie would have been both humbled and honored by this me-
morial tribute. 
 
Please let me know if you have any suggestions about the con-
tent.  Also, if you have a cute graphic, cartoon or story you would 
like to be included, you can send it to me at shearerks@bell-
south.net. 
 
Until next time…  
 

 Karen Shearer 
 

 
           

 

      
 

 

 

Mississippi Legal Profes-
sionals Association 

Karen Shearer, Profile Editor 
601-955-3632 
 
Email:  shearerks@bellsouth.net 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Mission Statement 
 
We are committed to delivery 
of quality legal services 
through continuing education, 
increased professionalism, 
and networking. 

 

mailto:shearerks@bellsouth.net
mailto:shearerks@bellsouth.net
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